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Please find attached my written public testimony for Council Agenda item 112, scheduled for this 
Wednesday 1 /28/15. 

Thank you, 
Bob Clark 
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City's Infrastructure Maintenance Budgeting (Agenda item #112) Public Testimony 
Bob Clark, SE Portland 
Volunteer for the Taxpayer Association of Oregon 
January 28, 2015 

Dear Mayor, Commissioners and City Auditor: 

I support raising the priority of spending surplus general funds on road repair first and 
foremost. To this end I am encouraged by Portland City Council's agenda item #112, slated 
for introduction this January 23th. 

Spending temporary funds today on items with long-term cost savings, such as road repair, 
helps to create surplus funds tomorrow. 

I believe the City should obligate itself to spending 75% of all its surplus general funds on 
road repair, first and foremost, with residual amounts going to parks and recreation and 
emergency preparedness. The Budget Office report (Impact Statement} says effectively that 
"at least 50%" of surplus general funds should be allocated to maintenance and asset 
replacement. 75% plus is more in line with the Budget Office Report than the proposed 50%. 
(Then too, road repair fosters economic livelihoods whereas parks and recreation help the 
psyche and not so much material and service production.} 

I believe the City best obligates itself by making this Infrastructure Maintenance proposal a 
change in the City's Charter with a sunset tied to eliminating the street repair backlog. This 
would require referral to Citizens for approval; but I believe it would pass, gaining voter 
approval. 

Moreover, Codification in the Charter helps free Councilors and Mayor from being 
overwhelmed by the typical litany of appeals for funding special activities, which ultimately 
end up shorting more basic functions and their more pervasive and substantive economic 
returns. 

I disagree with the idea frugality in existing City budgeting cannot substitute fully for a new 
transportation funding source, such as a new street fee or tax. Moreover, the rescinding of 
Resolution 34423 (targeting 28% of utility franchise fees} should be compensated for with 
language obligating the City to continue allocating general funds to the Transportation Bureau 
at a rate no less than the current rate. 

Sincerely, 
Bob Clark 

CC: Jason Williams, Executive Director, Taxpayer Association of Oregon 


